
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

“Consider the lilies of the field, how they grow; they neither toil nor spin;  
yet I tell you, even Solomon in all his glory was not clothed like one of these.” 

Matthew 6:28 
 

Dear friends, 
 
Springtime is upon us. Flowers are blooming, trees are budding, and the landscape speaks of generosity and 
beauty. I like the changing of the seasons. Easter has been celebrated. Death and fear are not the last word. Life 
and hope are spoken into our souls by the Spirit of the resurrected Christ.  
 
As Jesus spoke the words above, I believe they reflected his eye for beauty and appreciation of creation. Jesus 
said, “The eye is the lamp of the body. So, if your eye is healthy, your whole body will be full of light.” Life is about 
perspective. Jesus saw that people were worried about money, security, and necessities like clothing. Jesus 
challenged the people to seek first what God wants and then assured them that all they were worried about 
would find its proper place.  
 
Jesus lived out of Oneness with God. Jesus said you cannot serve God and wealth. Jesus said, “Ask, and it will be 
given you; search, and you fill find; knock, and the door will be opened for you.” In other words, as our 
perspective matches the mind of Christ, we ask for what God wants.  
 
I have been praying, “Lord, what do you want to do through me to fulfill your will for Shiloh?” This prayer has 
helped my perspective. I have plenty to worry about—buying and selling homes, moving, taxes, uncertainty, 
impending retirement, fatigue, sleep, how to fix things, relationships, maintenance of vehicles, and what to 
prioritize. God has used this prayer to turn me from centering my life on all I have to do to what God wants to do 
through me for the benefit of God’s people. God has used the prayer to point me toward worship and 
appreciation.  
 
One of the benefits of the Capital Campaign has been listening to the stories of how people came to Shiloh and 
why they have remained. People remain at Shiloh because they have felt the presence of God. God has called us 
to give and forgive. God has called us to trust and serve. God has called us to worship. We refuse to be bitter. God 
has called us to comfort others. We refuse to judge. God has called us to behold the beauty of people.  
 
God has called us to be One. 
 
Blessings, 
 
Pastor John 
 
 

From the Heart 
A letter from Pastor John 



  

CHURCH-WIDE UPDATES  
 

Sermon Themes for April 
 

Pastor John will be preaching a series of sermons on Growing Generous Faith in April. There will be testimonies and a 
special congregational prayer written by our Capital Campaign Prayer Chairs, Kathy Shea and Bev Hansen.  
 
April 7  Begin with Prayer  Nehemiah 1:1-11 
April 14 The Risk of Vision  Matthew 25:14-27 
April 21 Treasures   Matthew 6:19-24 
April 28 Our Living and Giving Luke 21:1-4 
 
 

Capital Campaign Information Gatherings Well Attended 
 

Many people attended our Information Meetings in March. Everyone agreed, one of the best parts of the gatherings 
was being with other Shiloh people and sharing about our lives. People spoke about how long they had been at 
Shiloh, how they came to be at Shiloh, and why they have remained at Shiloh. There were stories of God’s presence, 
the gift of being in God’s family, numerous graces, and examples of support during difficult times.  
 
Thanks to all the hosts and facilitators who made these events a truly spiritual process: Nancy Gallat, Sissy Galbraith, 
Meier Bauer, Ronda Kroeger, Darlene Litteral, Krista Andriacco, Molly Hunter, Jennifer and Scott Brown, Jeannie and 
Tim Schoonover, Lisa Bedinghaus, Mark Noble, Paula Hunterman, and Katie Plumlee. Mike and Sue Walpole, Darlene 
and Steve Radcliffe, and Victoria Bloechl were also willing and prepared servants but were not needed to lead. There 
were numerous people who made calls from the Caring Contact Team chaired by Mark Noble and Valerie Bender. 
Thanks to all! 
 

Keep these dates in mind! 
 

May 5  Capital Campaign Commitment Sunday: Giving, Transforming, Serving 
 
One service on May 5 at 10:30am in the Sanctuary with a celebration meal afterwards! 
 
May 18 Announcement Sunday 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



  

Celebrating Spiritual Milestones: A Wonderful Conclusion to Our 
Confirmation Class 
With hearts full of joy and gratitude, we celebrate a significant milestone in the journey of faith for our 
congregation. The culmination of our recent confirmation class has been nothing short of remarkable, marked by 
profound moments of spiritual commitment and growth. We rejoice in the celebration of six baptisms and three 
professions of faith, each a testament to the transformative power of God's love and grace within our midst. 
 
Throughout the duration of the confirmation class, Pastor John and I walked alongside these students, nurturing 
their faith, guiding their exploration, and fostering an environment of deep reflection and inquiry. Together, we 
have embarked on a journey of discovery, delving into the rich tapestry of our faith tradition, grappling with 
profound questions, and seeking to understand the profound mysteries of God's presence in our lives. 
 
As we reflect on the significance of this moment, we are reminded of the sacred covenant that binds us together 
as a community of believers. Through baptism, we are initiated into the family of God, marked as beloved 
children and heirs to the promise of salvation. In professing our faith, we affirm our commitment to follow in the 
footsteps of Christ, embracing the call to love God and neighbor with all our heart, soul, and mind. 
 
Each baptism and profession of faith represents a unique journey, a personal encounter with the divine that has 
unfolded in its own time and in its own way. And yet, in the waters of baptism and the vows of profession, we are 
united as one body, bound together by a shared commitment to walk the path of discipleship together. 
 
As we look to the future, let us continue to uphold these newly baptized and professed members of our 
community in prayer and support. May we be a source of encouragement and inspiration to them as they 
navigate the challenges and joys of the Christian life. And may their journey serve as a beacon of hope and 
renewal for us all, reminding us of the transformative power of God's love to renew, restore, and reconcile all 
things. 
 
In conclusion, let us give thanks for the blessings bestowed upon us in this sacred moment. Let us rejoice in the 
new life that has been born within our midst and rededicate ourselves to the work of nurturing and sustaining the 
faith of all who seek to walk this journey with us. For truly, in the bonds of love and fellowship, we find the 
strength to face whatever lies ahead, confident in the promise that God's grace will always be sufficient for us. 
 
Yours in Christ,  
 
Nathan Cheney, Director of Student Ministries 
 
 



 
  

PLEASE PRAY FOR: 
Wanda Alan Nick 
Amelia Noah 
Chuck Nyenpu  
Linda Conley Sami 
Rose Florez Judy Holthaus Spaulding 
Hailey Mary Stephens 
Lakeview Residents Jim Swartwout 
Jenny Luke Dan Taylor 
Sherry May Patty Taylor 
Susan McBeath Terry 
Stacey Morehead Drew Watkins 
Moscow Tony Wong 

 

HOMEBOUND 
Ginny Konerman 
Barb Lienhart 
Ruth Mathias 
Esther Reher 
Mary Anita Schaefer 
Louise & Bernie Schroeder 
Roland Zimmerman 

 

If you’d like to send a card to any  

of our shut-ins, please contact  

the office and we can give you  

the needed information. 

 

Do you have a prayer request?   

Please send it to 

kplumlee@shilohumc.com  

or call the office @ 513-451-3600 

 

Please specify if you’d like the request 

published in the newsletter, or if you’d 

like to keep it private. Urgent requests 

can be sent-out via email as well. 

 

 

For surely, I know the 

plans I have for you, says 

the Lord, plans for your 

welfare and not for harm, 

to give you a future with 

hope. Then when you call 

upon me and come and pray 

to me, I will hear you. 

 

Jeremiah 29: 11-12 

mailto:kplumlee@shilohumc.com


  

SHILOH PRESCHOOL

shilohpreschool.com


 
 
 
 

 

  



  

CHILDREN’S MINISTRY



  



  



 

  

https://shilohumc.com/vacation-bible-school


 

 

 

 

  



  







  



  



  



STUDENT MINISTRIES

April
N O TES FRO M  N ATHAN

Greet ings, Youth Communit y!

As we bid farewell t o March and step into t he dawn of  a new month, let 's t ake a

moment  t o pause and ref lect  on the incredible journey we've shared together

through the pages of  Scripture. Over t he past  month, our Youth Minist ry has

delved deep into t he heart  of  t he Bible, exploring it s r ich tapest ry of  stories,

t hemes, and t ruths that  cont inue to shape our lives and deepen our fait h.

Tracing the Thread: A Journey through Scripture

Throughout  March, we embarked on an exhilarat ing adventure through the

Bible, t racing the thread of  God's redempt ive story f rom Genesis t o Revelat ion.

From the dawn of  creat ion to t he promise of  a new heaven and a new earth, we

explored the grand narrat ive that  forms the foundat ion of  our fait h. Through

engaging discussions, interact ive act ivit ies, and moments of  profound

ref lect ion, we gained a deeper understanding of  t he remarkable journey of

God's people throughout  history and the enduring relevance of  Scripture in our

lives today.

Discovering Truth: Unveiling the Heart of Scripture

In our explorat ion of  t he Bible, we encountered a wealth of  t imeless t ruths and

foundat ional principles that  cont inue to guide and shape our understanding of

God and His purposes for humanit y. From the character of  God to t he nature of

sin, f rom the call t o just ice to t he promise of  hope, we delved into t he heart  of

Scripture, seeking to discern it s relevance to our lives and it s implicat ions for

our journey of  fait h. Through thought ful ref lect ion and meaningful dialogue, we

grappled with t he complexit ies of  Scripture, st riving to glean wisdom and

insight  f rom it s pages as we sought  t o live out  our fait h in an ever-changing

world.



  



 

  



 

 

  

MISSION MOMENTS

Nuru Ya Mapendo (NYM) News Concerning their First Decade of Work 
Shiloh Supports Jane Wise, Missionary to Kasenga 

Democratic Republic of the Congo 
 
Did you know? 
 
1. NYM has constructed or repaired 15 of the 17 UMC churches in the Kasenga District? 
 
2. NYM has constructed 3 schools in the district, benefiting 1500 children & giving jobs to 27 
teachers/administrators? 
 
3. NYM has commissioned 72 pews, 150 school desks & 24 tables for this work?  
 
4. NYM has created a beautiful compound for the district, which includes a ministry center, prayer room, offices, 
library, computer & conference room? 
 
5. NYM has commissioned 2 wells, one benefiting the ministry center and the other benefiting students & the 
community?  
 
6. NYM has constructed 3 toilet buildings benefiting hundreds of students & church members?  
 
7. That NYM has benefited hundreds of people in the community through humanitarian aid such as shelter, new 
roofs, clothing, food, medicines and surgeries? 
 
8. That NYM has installed provided electricity & running water to the two largest facilities in the district which 
service hundreds of people each day? 
 
9. That NYM grows 3 community gardens on site which provide food for the hungry who come through our doors? 
 
10. That your missionary has visited each church in the district multiple times each year to give a message & words 
of encouragement? 
 
11. That NYM has built 3 homes and purchased one home for people in need? 
 
12. That NYM has provided 6 people with jobs so they can provide for their families? 
 
13. That NYM has created a plan of succession, with 3 generations working for God’s glory? 
 
14. That your missionary spends 2 months every year planning for and traveling to churches in multiple states to 
share NYM's work? 
 
15. That the Board members of NYM donate their time & resources to follow our work, oversee finances, 
communicate our needs and pray for us? 
 
Other facts: 
1. Over $500,000 was raised the first 10 years.  
2. Over 1,000,000 bricks & 4500 sacks of cement were used in construction.  
3. Three outreach events were given bringing 90-100 people to Christ. 
 



 

 

 

 

 

  

WOMEN ARE GOLD 
Happy Easter.  
 
As always, we have lots of exciting news we want to share with you from March.  
 
In our last update, we mentioned that we had sent a group of women to Mercy Medical Center, in Phnom Penh, to 
receive free medical checks. This month, Rick and our staff member, Dany, met with Mercy Medical Center executive 
director to sign a Memorandum of Understanding for future partnership and collaboration. This is a very valuable 
partnership for both our clients and for the Kampong Cham community, one that will allow for free or reduced cost, 
quality medical services. We look forward to working with Mercy Medical Center in the near future.  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 



 

 

 

  

Please help us in congratulating our team of runners, who trained for months, in extreme heat and at times, in the 
dark, to complete their first ever 10k race on International Women’s Day. Their hard work and dedication sure paid 
off! We are so proud of their dedication, determination and commitment to themselves and to women’s 
empowerment. Congratulations to all! You rock!  



 

  

Women Are Gold took our Financial Management training on the road again! This month we went to New Life 
Church, Soung City, to teach their leadership and congregation about our financial management strategies. Many of 
all ages were in attendance and the class was very perceived and helpful. We look forward to hearing some feedback 
in the future about families rising from poverty to financial stability by using our methods. We have confidence that 
these families can make a positive change.  



  

Rick is still very busy in Cambodia, assisting the staff with new client registration, preparing for the launch of our new 
projects, meeting with potential partners and supporting our team in their daily activities.  
On Palm Sunday, Rick was invited to deliver the morning message to approximately sixty young people at Strong 
Nation Church in Kampong Cham. He delivered the message in English, and it was translated into Khmer by a 
gracious translator. Thank you, Strong Nation for your hospitality. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
We are so grateful for partnerships we have built, for the training programs we can provide to those in our 
community, and for the opportunity to pour into the lives of countless young people on a weekly basis.  
 
We continue to pray that, if these young people don’t see or feel the love of Jesus anywhere else, let them see and 
feel the love of Jesus in Women Are Gold. 
 



 

  

SCOUTS 
 
Big THANK YOU to Sue Squeri as she led our Webelo's 2 Cub Scouts in their Arrow of Light Adventures 
Requirement "Duty to God in Action."  Miss Sue discussed with the Scouts what it means to do your duty to God, 
how they can carry it out daily, and how this relates to the Scout Oath and the Scout Law.  They finished by 
learning the T.A.C.O.S.S. prayer, which gave them a simple way to remember what they could say when 
praying.  We hope to see these scouts next year in our own Troop 350. 



 

 
   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

United Women in Faith 

UNITED WOMEN IN FAITH APRIL MEETING 
 

Executive Board Meeting – April 4th – 10:00AM – Asbury Hall 
 



 

 

  



 

 

 

 

SUNDAY MONDAY TUESDAY 
 

WEDNESDAY 
 

THURSDAY 
 

FRIDAY 
 

SATURDAY 
 

 1 
6:00PM – 
PICKLEBALL 
6:30PM – NA 
 

2 
11:00AM – 
UPPER ROOM  
6:00PM – 
SCOUTS 
 

3 
6:00PM – KIDS CLUB 
7:00PM –CHOIR REHEARSAL 

4 
10:00AM – UWF 
BOARD 
MEETING 
7:00 - AA 

5 
5:00PM – 
LITTLE YOGI - 
ASBURY 

6 
11:00AM – 
PRIVATE 
PARTY – 
OLSON – 
GATHERING 
SPACE 

7 
9:30AM – 
TRADITIONAL  
11:00AM – 
MODERN 
6:00PM – YOUTH 
 

8 
6:00PM – 
PICKLEBALL 
6:30PM – NA 
 

9 
10:30AM – 
METZCOR - GYM 
11:00AM – 
UPPER ROOM  
6:00PM – 
SCOUTS 
6:15PM - SPPRC 

10 
10:30AM – METZCOR - GYM 
12:30PM – STAFF MTG 
6:00PM – KIDS CLUB 
7:00PM –CHOIR REHEARSAL 

11 
10:30AM – 
METZCOR - 
GYM 
7:00PM - AA 

12 
10:30AM – 
METZCOR - 
GYM 
5:00PM – 
LITTLE YOGI - 
ASBURY 
 

13 
1:00PM – 
PRIVATE 
PARTY – 
SIZEMORE– 
GATHERING 
SPACE 

14  
9:30AM – 
TRADITIONAL  
11:00AM – 
MODERN 
6:00PM – YOUTH 
 

15 
6:00PM – 
PICKLEBALL 
6:30PM – NA 
6:30PM – 
CAPITAL 
CAMPAIGN 
MEETING - 
ASBURY 
  

16 
11:00AM – 
UPPER ROOM 
6:00PM – 
SCOUTS 
6:00PM – 
TRUSTEES 
7:30PM - 
LEADERSHIP 

17 
12:30PM – STAFF MTG 
6:00PM – KIDS CLUB 
7:00PM –CHOIR REHEARSAL 
 

18 
6:30PM – 
CAPITAL 
CAMPAIGN 
MEETING - 
ASBURY 
7:00PM - AA  

19 
5:00PM – 
LITTLE YOGI - 
ASBURY  

20 
10:30AM - 
TAAA 

21 
9:30AM – 
TRADITIONAL  
11:00AM – 
MODERN 
6:00PM – YOUTH 
 

22 
6:00PM – 
PICKLEBALL 
6:30PM – NA 

23 
10:30AM – 
METZCOR - GYM 
11:00AM – 
UPPER ROOM  
6:00PM – 
SCOUTS 
 

24 
10:30AM – METZCOR - GYM 
12:30PM – STAFF MTG 
6:00PM – KIDS CLUB 
7:00PM –CHOIR REHEARSAL 
 

25 
10:00AM -
MEMORIALS 
10:30AM – 
METZCOR - 
GYM 
5:30PM –UWF 
SPRING TEA - 
GYM 
7:00PM - AA 

26 
10:30AM – 
METZCOR - 
GYM 
5:00PM – 
LITTLE YOGI – 
ASBURY 
5:00PM – 
COMMUNITY 
DINNER 

27 
 

28 
9:30AM – 
TRADITIONAL  
11:00AM – 
MODERN 
6:00PM – YOUTH 

29 
6:00PM – 
PICKLEBALL 
6:30PM – NA 
 

30 
11:00AM – 
UPPER ROOM  
6:00PM – 
SCOUTS 
 

    

CALENDAR OF EVENTS - APRIL 



 Do you have something for our newsletter? Submit to 
kplumlee@shilohumc.com by the 20th of each month to be 
included in the next month’s publication.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Mission Statement: 
The mission of Shiloh United Methodist Church through  

the Spirit is to glorify God, develop disciples of Jesus Christ,  

and change the world. 

 

Vision Statement: 
Our vision is to seek and share God’s gift of oneness. 

 

Shiloh Church Staff Contact Information 

Rev. Dr. John C. Whitaker: Pastor 

jwhitaker@shilohumc.com 

937-416-7262 Cell 

513-451-3600 Church Office 

 

Katie Plumlee: Office Administrator 

kplumlee@shilohumc.com 

 

Nathan Cheney: Director of Student Ministries 

ncheney@shilohumc.com 

 

Sue Squeri: Director of Children and Family Ministries 

ssqueri@shilohumc.com 

 

Sarah Pease: Children’s Ministry Program Coordinator 

spease@shilohumc.com 

 

Candace Rhoill: Preschool Director 

crhoill@shilohumc.com 

 

Jerry Suit: Traditional Worship Coordinator 

jsuit@shilohumc.com 

 

Theresa Works: Modern Worship Coordinator 

tworks@shilohumc.com 
 

 

 

 

 

 

Join us online! 
Shilohumc.com 

Facebook: @Shilohcincy 
YouTube: @Shilohcincy 

 

 

 

Shiloh United Methodist Church 
5261 Foley Road 

Cincinnati, OH 45238 

 
 

 

APRIL BIRTHDAYS 

Henry Johansing   2-Apr 

Eleanor Andriacco   4-Apr 

Kat Bigner   4-Apr 

Bailey Gutzwiller   6-Apr 

Brayden Kreuter   7-Apr 

Jim Shea   7-Apr 

Joe Mirus   8-Apr 

Mary Schaefer   8-Apr 

Daniel Brannon Jr. 9-Apr 

John Coletta IV 10-Apr 

Lennon Glassmeyer   11-Apr 

Patricia Klapper   11-Apr 

Mason Kreuter   13-Apr 

Donna Mahan   13-Apr 

Gordon Hone   15-Apr 

Christine John   16-Apr 

Braelynn Baldrick   17-Apr 

Charles Lammers   17-Apr 

George Griswold   18-Apr 

Luella Weddle   18-Apr 

Nolan Andriacco   20-Apr 

Ben Hunterman   20-Apr 

Timothy Schoonover   22-Apr 

Bill Mitchell   23-Apr 

Taylor Brannon   24-Apr 

Janet Diaz   26-Apr 

Toni Eyrich   26-Apr 

Jean Dibowski   30-Apr 

Jasmine Meisberger   30-Apr 
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